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Our feelings often are rooted in special 
memories of time spent outdoors. 
While our actions reveal our commit-
ment to keeping nature unspoiled and 
close at hand. 

Some, like Carolina Veenstra, put their 
energies into caring for the land. She 
leads monthly work parties to pull 
weeds, pick up trash, install signs, and 
build and maintain trails. Carolina has 
a passion for keeping nature intact and 
maintaining a light impact on the land.

Others, like Matt Slaney, are active 
trail users driven by a desire to protect 

recreation opportunities. Matt was one of 
157 people who helped GPC raise $19,000 
in just 18 days to complete our campaign 
to Save Grovers Creek Preserve! Matt’s 
donation was not large but it came at a 
critical time. His gift tipped the balance 
in the crowdfunding campaign, getting us 
25% of the way towards our goal.

Others soon jumped in with their own 
donations, including Michael Matz 
and his mother Janet Holdcroft. They 

Carolina has a passion for keeping 
nature intact and maintaining a 

light impact on the land.

...the enthusiasm of young people 
for the project made a huge impact 

on the campaign’s success.

“Place and the outdoors have been 

essential in my life since I was in my 

teens. Back then a dear friend invited 

me for a walk at a bird sanctuary. 

Since my family was not outdoorsy, 

I never knew places like this existed. 

gave a major gift on the final day of the 
campaign to surge past the funding goal! 
Janet has long been active in local efforts 
to conserve Miller Bay–the estuary at 
the mouth of Grovers Creek–so this was 
a natural fit for them.

Anyone who watched the incredible 
Grovers Creek campaign video 
created by John Williams will know 
the enthusiasm of young people for 
the project made a huge impact on 
the campaign’s success. The picture of 
sisters Lilia and Evenie Manges, next 
page, cuddled in the embrace of a giant 
cedar is an image I will remember for a 
long time. Another young girl, Oonaugh 
Foster-Bill of Indianola, inspired many 
of us to take a second look at what we 
are doing to save land.

Individual actions by Carolina, Matt, 
Michael, Oonaugh, you, and many 
others are helping our community to 
save the places we love, for today and 
tomorrow. Together, we are protecting 
the outdoors for wildlife and people. 
Thank you for making a difference!

Sandra Staples-Bortner
Executive Director

What inspires people to make a difference? When the 
task is saving the places we love, passions run deep.

The bird refuge became my refuge 

too. Everywhere I have lived in the 

intervening years I have looked for 

these refuges, these natural places to 

be in and find equilibrium. All the 

volunteer work I do is in gratitude for 

what these places have given me.”

Carolina Veenstra

People Making a Difference



Great Peninsula Conservancy first was 
drawn to Grovers Creek as a partner in 
the Kitsap Forest & Bay Project. When 
this 7,000-acre project first emerged, 
much of the attention was on the Port 
Gamble Bay shoreline and surrounding 
forest. Rightly so, as this is a spectacular 
Hood Canal property with beaches, 
wetlands, forest and trails.

But soon, our attention was drawn 
to Grovers Creek—a tiny stream that 

empties into Miller Bay between 
Kingston and Suquamish.

The first clue that we might be on to 
something very special came from renown 
‘big tree’ expert Jim Trainer. He told tales 
of big trees—Sitka spruce, hemlock, cedar 
and fir—skirting the edge of the Grovers 
Creek wetlands. Suquamish Tribal 
fisheries biologist Jay Zischke confirmed 
the stories and provided details of the 
creek’s significance to native salmon.

At about the same time, North Kitsap 
Trails Association was scouting a route 
for a possible trail, bushwhacking a rough 

path to the big trees. What a treasure they 
found—200 year-old trees, a rare bog, 
beaver dams and a gurgling creek!

Since then our journey of discovery has 
included sharing the magic of Grovers 
Creek with grant funders, project 
partners and nature enthusiasts. We 
have seen how passionate people are 
about ancient trees and wild places. 
Many contributed time and dollars to 
protect this special place.

As one child in the Save Grovers Creek 
Preserve video asks, “If I hadn’t seen the 
big trees today, would they still be here 
tomorrow?” Thanks to all who joined in 
the campaign, the answer is ‘Yes!’, the big 
trees of Great Peninsula Conservancy’s 
new Grovers Creek Preserve will be 
there for a very long time.
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“If it wasn’t for my young cousin 

Oonaugh asking me, ‘Why aren’t people 

saving the world’s wildlife?!,’ I would 

not have stepped up and looked around 

Kitsap County for a conservation group 

preserving wildlife habitat. What I found 

is a huge private and public partnership 

working hard to rescue almost 7,000 

What a treasure they found—200 
year-old trees, a rare bog, beaver 

dams and a gurgling creek!

acres stretching across North Kitsap 

from the beaches of Indianola and 

Kingston to Hood Canal. A big thank 

you to Oonaugh for directing our family’s 

attention and support to local wildlife 

habitat conservation!!”

Albert Foster

(Shown: Oonaugh Foster-Bill)

Saving the land – Grovers Creek Preserve

CAMPAIGN TO SAVE
GROVERS CREEK PRESERVE

(as of May 31, 2015)

— Grants & Donations —
$1,960,000

— Land Purchased —
200 acres & 25 acres pending

See the Grovers Creek video:
igg.me/at/SaveGroversCreek

Saving Grovers Creek has been a journey of discovery.



Imagine climbing Mt. Rainier all on 
your own.  Now imagine climbing as a 
member of a well-trained team, pooling 
equipment and expertise.  Teamwork 
is a morale builder when the going 
gets tough.  When you reach the peak, 
your team is there ready to celebrate the 
accomplishment with you.

Conservation partnerships work like 
a climbing team.  Each partner brings 
unique skills and together we achieve 
outcomes that exceed expectations.  
Great Peninsula Conservancy places 
a priority on forging partnerships that 
boost our conservation impact.

In 2014, Great Peninsula Conservancy 
worked with Hood Canal Coordinating 
Council to buy and restore Irene Pond, a 
17-acre property in Belfair.  Hood Canal 
Coordinating Council contributed 
project strategy and funding, and Great 
Peninsula Conservancy contributed our 
expertise as a caretaker of conservation 
lands.

To save a legacy farm in Silverdale’s 
Clear Creek Valley, Great Peninsula 
Conservancy partnered with the 
Petersen family, farm agencies, and 
community groups.  With a conservation 

agreement that will keep the land in 
agricultural use forever, a new family is 
expected to take ownership of the farm 
in 2015.

The Kitsap Forest & Bay Project 
partnership has conserved over 1,100 
acres.  No one of the partners could have 
accomplished this feat alone. This project 
moves forward thanks to the teamwork 
of Kitsap County, Port Gamble S’Klallam 
Tribe, Suquamish Tribe, Pope Resources, 
Forterra, Great Peninsula Conservancy, 
Kitsap Audubon Society, North Kitsap 
Trails Association, Evergreen Mountain 
Bike Alliance—West Sound, and 20 
other local partners.  Each partner brings 
a unique perspective to the collaboration 

Conservation partnerships work 
together like a climbing team.

Each partner brings a unique 
perspective to the collaboration 
and a shared passion for saving 

the places we love.

“I was working as a water resource 

technician for the Suquamish Tribe at 

Grovers Creek salmon hatchery. One 

day we explored further upstream and 

came across the wetlands and amazing 

and a shared passion for saving the places 
we love. With each group contributing 
resources, time and expertise, our impact 
is boosted many fold.

In South Sound, a new partnership is 
emerging.  Building on GPC’s Filucy Bay 
Preserve, Great Peninsula Conservancy 
and partners are working to conserve 
more land along this near-pristine 
cove. Great Peninsula Conservancy 
celebrates the contributions of partners 
in conserving the places we love.

old growth Sitka spruce trees! Areas 

like this are really rare in the world 

today and the Suquamish Tribe is very 

happy to be part of conservation efforts 

like the Grovers Creek Preserve.”

Sammy Mabe,

Suquamish Tribal Council Member

Partnerships Boost Our Impact
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GPC President Art Schick (center) receives a donation from Suquamish Tribal 
Council Chairman Leonard Forsman (right) and Treasurer Robin Sigo.



“I have many fond memories growing 

up and spending time along the shores 

of Miller Bay. The online campaign 

for Grovers Creek Preserve was an 

excellent way for me to give back to 

the community which had brought so 

much joy to my life. I was motivated 

to donate a portion of the proceeds 

from the sale of our family lots along 

Miller Bay Road so that others will 

be able to enjoy these lush woods and 

vibrant waterways. It is my hope that 

the natural beauty of this area will be 

preserved long into the future.”

Michael Matz

(Shown with Janet Holdcroft)

Building a Conservation Legacy...
— 2014 CONTRIBUTORS —

CONSERVANCY 
CIRCLE

$200,000+
WA Recreation and 

Conservation Office

$100,000+
Estate of Gerald E. Petersen

$50,000+
Hood Canal Coordinating Council
Kitsap County

$25,000+
Anonymous (2)
Weyerhaeuser Family Foundation

$15,000+
Linda Benedict
Sid & Jeanne Knutson
Gary & Celia Parrott
Frank M. Stutesman

$10,000+
Gary & Marilyn Cunningham
Virginia Davison
David & Katherine De Bruyn
Kit Ellis
Albert Foster
Sara & Byron Kane
REI
James E. Rodman
Jay & Suzy Wakefield

$7,500+
Gayle Peach
Suzanne Tunney & James DePew

$5,000+
Janine Dolezel
Barry & Laana Fishman
Pierce County
Jerry & Nancy Reid
Greg & Dion Rurik
The Russell Family Foundation
Sound West Group
Ueland Foundation

$2,500+
Akridge-Peterson Foundation
Wayne & Mary Ann Booth
The Bullitt Foundation
Wanda Butler
Nancy & Dick D'Archangel
Alice W. Harris
Kongsgaard-Goldman Foundation
The Morris Foundation
Olympic Property Group
The Suquamish Tribe
TRIFAM Foundation
Pat & Steve Weagant

$1,000+
Jacqueline Amicucci
Anonymous (2)
Jill Bamburg & Nani Baran
Peter & Joy Namtvedt Best
Phil & Karen Best
Alan & Sally Black
Charles & Gail Bronson
Mark & Peggy Bubenik
Charlie Burrow & Linda Cazin
John & Susan Dickson
Jeremy Downs 
Deborah & Jerry Engel
Steve & Betty Fabry
Tom & June Frey
Rick & Kirsten Friedman
Friends of Miller Bay
Becky & Mike Hall
John & Patricia Lantz
Macy's
Michael & Judy Maddox
Kathy Mahan & Don Paulson
William & Judy Matchett
Joyce Merkel
Rebecca & Doug Merson
Rollin & Mary Morford
Sandra Mowry
National Environmental 

Education Foundation
Overton & Associates
Duane & Betty Pasco
Port Gamble S'Klallam Tribe
Puget Sound Energy
Joanne Roberts
Kristine Sarles & Melanie 

Kuppenbender

Rich & Taffy Satter
Art Schick & Barbara Reasons
Kevin & Emily Schoenfelder
Sidnie Shaffer & Michael Ellis
Scott Silver
Sandra Staples-Bortner & Brad Bortner
Robert & Ethel Story
Winnie Swanson
Ken & Peggy VanBuskirk

LEGACY SOCIETY 
Anonymous (2)
Linda Benedict
Elisabeth Bondy
Mary Ann & Wayne C. Booth, Jr.
Barbara Gray Boyd
Gail Bronson
Virginia Cowling
Gary & Marilyn Cunningham
David & Katherine De Bruyn
John & Sarah Dickson
Stephen Harris & Susanne 

Waits-Harris
Hitoshi & Alice Kawahara
Jim & Mary Kenney
Bill & Bee Mahan
Nancy Nelson
Ron & Bernadette Olson
Gayle Peach
Donna Cooper Pepos
Gerald E. Petersen
Stephen & Kathleen Reed
Liami Rollins
Joyce Russell
Ron & Nancy Sefton
Grace Seman
Frank Stutesman
Betty Willcomb

CONSERVATION 
LAND DONORS
Anonymous
Margret Bailey, Lucinda Eshleman 

& Jennifer Schoenfeld
Oda Leota Beard
Keith & Michelle Beebe
Linda & Abner Bergman
Elroy & Margaret Bohlin

Vella Boyles
Gail Bronson
Judge Robert & Cathy Bryan
Charles Burrow
Clear Creek LLC
Amory & Betty Cook Family
David Cook
Franklin & Patricia Cooper 
Virginia Cowling
Irene & Tom Davis
Phyllis Ellis
Robert Eriks & Gregory Wilde
Samuel & Ruth Green
Thomas & Grace Griebel
Elsinor Groth
Group Health Coop of Puget Sound
George & Elaine Hall
Holly Hughes
Brian, Donna & Dean Johnsen
Capt. Donald & Dorothy Johnson
Ken, Joel, & Karl Kawahara
Elizabeth Klingel
Richard Knutsen
Sid & Jeanne Knutson
Land Title Company of Kitsap County
Robert Larson 
Elizabeth Lay
Robert & Nancy Lind
William & Judy Matchett
Chuck & Dorris McGuire
Dick & Meryl Meyer
Mickelberry Owners’ Association
Joseph & Margaret Miller
Rollin & Mary Morford
Kirk & Lynn Mortensen
Ron & Bernadette Olson
Margaret Padelford
Gary & Celia Parrott
The Pinsch Family
Stephen & Kathleen Reed
James Richards & Lisa Gordanier
Liami Rollins
Jack & Ron Seman
Robert & Elizabeth Smalser
Mary Stech & Peg West
Marge & Chuck Thorne
Chester Whitman
Betty Willcomb
Bob Wiltermood & Ann Nash Reisch

In Kind Contributors 
& Partners
Air Management Solutions
Back Country Horsemen - Olympic
Bishop, Cunningham & Andrews
Blue Sky Printing
Cities of Bainbridge Island, Bremerton, 

Gig Harbor, Port Orchard & Poulsbo
Clear Creek Task Force
Evergreen Mountain Bike Alliance, 

West Sound
Flamingo Audio
Forterra
Friends of Miller Bay
Hansville Greenway Association
Hood Canal Coordinating Council
Hood Canal Environmental Council
Indianola Beach Improvement Club
Kingston Citizens Advisory Council
Kitsap Audubon Society
Kitsap Citizens for Responsible Planning
Kitsap Conservation District
Kitsap Conservation Voters
Kitsap County
Kitsap Economic Development Alliance
Mason Conservation District
Mason County
Mason County Noxious Weed Program
The Nature Conservancy
North Kitsap Trails Association
Northwest Natural Resource Group
PenMet Parks
Pierce County
Pope Resources
Port Gamble S'Klallam Tribe
Puget Sound Partnership
Stillwaters Environmental Center
Suquamish Tribe
Taylor Shellfish Farms
Trust for Public Land
USDA Natural Resources 

Conservation Service
VisitKitsap
Washington Department of Ecology
Washington Department of 

Fish and Wildlife
WA Leg. Dist. 23: Sen. C. Rolfes, Rep. 

S. Appleton, Rep. D. Hansen
WA Recreation & Conservation Office
WA State Dept. of Natural Resources 
WA Wildlife & Recreation Coalition
West Sound Conservation Council
West Sound Cycling Club
West Sound Watersheds Council
Wild Bird Center of Silverdale
Windermere Real Estate/ 

Gig Harbor, Douglas B. Murphy
WSU Kitsap County ExtensionThanks to all who generously gave through the Combined Federal 

Campaign and Washington State Combined Fund Drive.



“As an avid mountain biker and 

member of Evergreen Mountain Bike 

Alliance–West Sound, I like to do what 

I can to help in the struggle to preserve 

open space for both people and wildlife 

to enjoy.  When I saw the campaign 

to Save Grovers Creek Preserve on 

Indiegogo, I knew it was a great way 

for me to support a great group and 

that bigger mission of preserving open 

space.”

Matt Slaney

...One Person at a Time — 2014 CONTRIBUTORS
$750+
AES Consultants
Beth & Bruce Anderson
Anonymous
John & Maile Bay
ESA Engineering Services
Lawrence & LaVonne Greaves
Kitsap Bank
Mark Mauren
Morgan Stanley
John H. Nelson
Pacific Asset Management
Phil & Anita Rockefeller

$500+
Alpine Evergreen Co.
Anonymous
Tom & Ann Antos
Charles & Yvonne Bishop
Barbie Brooking
David Browne
Charles Carlson
Sig & Bonnie Chrey
Clarke Whitney PS
Don & Julie Cox
Philip & Karen Craven
Cyndy & John Dillon
Margaret Esola
Gary & Linda Glein
Robert & Caroline Hoag
Randi & Joel Johnson
Ken & Sherrie Kilborn
Kohl’s
Michael Orr & Robin Hruska
Kenneth & Tanya Shawcroft
Rich Slettvet & Vickie Michels
Merrisue & Gary Steinman
Henry & Dorothy Wilson

$250+
Anonymous (3)
Bruce & Tina Barner
Elisabeth Bondy
Marcia & Steven Brixey
Holly Bukes & David Wemmer
Sandra Burroughs
Laura Carroll
James & Jane Chapin
Ty & Leila Chun
Ron & Mary Anne Cleveland
Jacqueline Cohn
Kenneth & Betsy Cooper
Angela de Oliveira & Bill Woods
Bruce & Virginia Dees
Janeen Dorsch
Dan & Nancy Evans
Nan Feagin
Jay & Susan Fredericksen
Evelyn Ghiselin
Dave & Sue Gitch
Christine Grenier
John & Barbara Hager
Scott & Peggy Hall
Andrew Hamilton
Russ Hartman & Sheri Thomas
James & Carol Haskins
Jil & Russ Hauge

Julia Heiman
Hood Canal 

Environmental Council
Coreen Haydock Johnson
Ernie & Marilyn Karlstrom
Kyle & Robin Kincaid
Merrill & Elizabeth Koster
Kate & Mike Kroeger
Bob & Liz Lathrop
Mark & Kris Libby
Tor & Tiffany Linbo
Charles & Elisibeth Luce
Bruce & Margo Macdonald
Ken McCaffree
Kevin & Lori McKenna
Krista Mixon
Allan Munro
John & Nancy Murao
Richard Nerf 

& Judy Friedberg-Nerf
Ellen & Alan Newberg
Ben & Charlotte Pedersen
Cindy Radford
Rebecca Reath
Jon Rose
Tom Saul
Alan Searle & Jerline Carey
Ron & Nancy Sefton
Shapiro Commercial Appraisal
Soroptomist International 

of Auburn
Kent & Linda Streissguth
Bob & Lynn Sudduth
Phyllis Summers
Fredric & Marilyn Tausend
Union Bank
Randena Walsh
Lynn Whipple
John Willett
Ed Wolfe & Wendy Miles
Jacklynn Zorch

$100+
John & Catherine Ahl
Anonymous (3)
John Arthur
Dr. Hendrick B. Barner
Pete Beaupain
Andy Becker & Donna Fisher
Bill & Sonia Begert
Bo Blakey
Jan & John Bloomquist
Gail & Scott Bosch
Dan & Collette Boucher
Doris & Burt Boyd
Judge Robert Bryan
Natalie E. Bryson
Katherine Campagna
Lee Carter
Kevin & Jocelyn Ceder
Central Valley Garden Club
Gary & Kris Chapman
Andrea Christman
Chris & Linnea Conant
Michelle Connor
Leslie & Daryl Daugs
Gary & Debra Davis

George & Sara Nell Davis
Robert & Anne DeLaney
Kathy Denton
Tom & Mary Ellen Donnelly
Paul & Linda Dorn
Ron & Cindy Eber
Steve & Marion Ekberg
Becky Erickson
Merrill & Jacqueline Evans
Thomas & Jean Farmer
Frank & Carol Garratt
Charlotte Garrido
Darrell Gee
Anthony George
Jill Gravunder
Stephen & Kristine Growdon
Alice & David Gutsche
Betha Gutsche & Tom Starr
Raymond W. Haman
Richard & Sharon Hankinson
Gary & Pam Hanson
John & Terry Harrington
Harrison Medical Center
Melissa Haumerson
Gayle Helseth-Kenison
David & Mary Herridge
Lynn Howat
Gregory & Margaret Joyce
Kathy Joyce
Bill & Trish Kamps
Robert & Kimberly Keever
Holly Kennell & Martin Berg
Victor Keranen
Mary Catherine & James Kolb
Raymond L. Kronquist
Kate Kuhlman & Jim Halstead
Steve & Julie Landau
Arthur Wesley “Wes” 

& Daphne Larson
Jayne Larson
Patty & Doug Lent
Sara Lindberg
Ralph & Dorothea Lintz
Ahmis Loving
Terri and Dale Lyman
Lori Martinelli
Charles & Helen Matthaei
Steve & Julie Matthews
Steve & Linda McAboy
Duey & Virginia McBride
Thomas & Wendy McClure
Paul McCollum
Kevin & Bethany McDonald
Edith McKelvy
Pam McPeek & Bill Halligan
Darrell & Janet Medcalf
Ellen & Paul Middents
Miller Bay Water Company
Monty & Eileen Montgomery
Harriet Mooney
Bobbie Moore & Walt Elliott
Laurie Moulton Tinker 

& David Tinker
Robbyn Myers
Louis & Sara Nawrot
Tom & Cindi Nevins
Carole & Roy Oesterhaus

Bernadette & Ron Olson
Margaret Padelford
Brenda Padgham
Scott & Nancy Pascoe
Russ & Caroline Perisho
Gaston & Lynn Peter-Contesse
Kathleen & Andy Peters
Randall & Mercedes Peterson
Joan Phillips & Ric Jones
Conrad Pieczynski
Betty Pinkerton
Jody & Dan Piper
Janice Pittman
Fred & Charron Plumer
Steve & Kathleen Politakis
John Poppe
Port of Bremerton
John & Bonnie Powers
Dennis & Susan Quiring
Erin & Bill Reetz
Edna E. (Ann) Reisch 

& Bob Wiltermood
Robert Ricklefs
Harry F. & Inge M. Roegner
Christine & Leonard Rolfes
Alice Ann Rosello 

& Harold R. Goodell
Lillian Ross
Ryan, Uptegraft & Montgomery
Roger & Athena Ryno
Alice Savage
Marion Schoenbackler
Vern & Jane Schuelein
Dave & Joanne Schuett-Hames
David & Susan Scoggin
Ron Seman
Sandra Senter
Luz & Romeo Serrano
Richard Shattuck
Sallie Shawl
Frank & Myvanwy Shirley
Silverdale Sunrise Lions
Louise Skipton
Sylvia Skratek
Mike & Jill Spieker
Gloria & Bruce Steel
Gary Stiegelmeyer
David Stockand 

& Nancy Chemberlein
Evan Stoll
Laurel Stone
Eric & Donna Swenson
The Tammen Family
Steve Teichler & Cindi Smith
Marge Thorne
Blossom Tibbits 

& Paul Murphey
Janet R. Tracy & Gary R. Smith
Guy & Karen Trudeau
Ryan Vancil
Carolina & Nick Veenstra
Alex John & Dawn Virnig
Visit Kitsap Peninsula
Steve & Rebekah Vittori
Sumiho & Yasuko Wada
Gordon & Sue Walgren
Lauren Walsh & Scott Nemeth

Annette Wanwig
Larry & Carol Watson
Robert & Linda Welander
Charles Wenzlau
Greg & Sunny Wheeler
BJ Wilhite
Shawn Williams
George & Barbara Willock
Betty Young
The Zabinski Family
Jay Zischke

$50+
Walter & Guillerma Amos
Karen & Kent Anderson
Kay Angkico
Anonymous (4)
Renee Bellemere
Bruce Bennett
Leif Bentsen & Elizabeth 

Huddle Bentsen
Linda Berry-Maraist 

& Doug Maraist
Pam Boyles & Roger Johnson
Denise & Jeffrey Brown
Deborah Buck
Joan & Tom Buell
Kevin & Nancy Buyer
Greg & Brenda Bynum
Tom Cameron
Gerald & Patricia Carlisle
Nancy Chryst
Fran Cook
Scott J. & Susan Dabell
Margaret Duncan
Kim & Ela Esterberg
Lee & Vicki Evans
Mary & Larry Eyer
Suzanne Fagan
Margaret & John Fife
Willa A. Fisher MD
Diane Fitzpatrick
Steve & Mindy Fohn
Richard & Opal Forde
George & Rhoda Gage
Maradel Gale
Rob Gelder & Bryan Johnson
Jennifer Georges
Ron Gillespie
Peter Grahn
Robert Green
Rita Guhrauer
Larry & Gwen Guidici
Ronald Hainzle
Janice & Peter Harris
Scot Alan Hedrick
Bernadette Henzi & Mark Elgot
Kurt Hermanns 

& Rebeccah Sproat
Bill Hoke & Patricia Graf-Hoke
Claudia M. Hunt
Linda & Dennis Hutchinson
Florise Johnson
Jerry Jurgens
Bart & Carrie Kale
Donna & Robert Kellogg
Bernadette Kenworthy

Denise Kilkenny-Tittle 
& William Tittle

Mary E. Klein
Catherine Knoll
Sandra & Robert Lause
Edmunde Henry Lewin
Darrow & Ruth Lindstrum
William & Teresa Looney
Florence Lovelace
Travis & Skye Loyd
James & Linda Manlove
Edgar & Linda Marcuse
Debbie Mark-Corpolongo 

& Mike Corpolongo
Jason Markle
Carl & Patricia Marrs
David Martens
Caitlin McIntyre
Doug & Jan McLemore
Mary Medin
Julie Meyers
Loyd & Sharon Miller
Tom Miskovsk 

& Marilynn Simpson
Barney Mott
Robert & Frances Moyer
Steve & Peggy Ottmar
Kathryn Ozimek
Ruth Parmley
Selene Patterson
Dave & Carolyn Peterson
James & Marissa Pierce
Judith Pitzer
Daniel & Mary Ann Potts
Vennessa Pustek
Harry & Marlene Rakfeldt
Donna & David Rice
Phyllis Ruckel
David Salge
Railin & Christian Santiago
Janet Schennum
Leo & Joan Sheporaitis
Steve Siegfried
Neil & Donna Simmons
Stafford & Barbara Smith
Frank & Theresa Stanton
Maria Steinbeisser 

& Geoff Custer
Bob & Annie Stevenson
Megan Stoll
Sharon Raney Streitt
Stephen Swann
Burton P. and Mary Jo Tharp
Thrivent Financial
Connie Thumma Derman
Larry Tuke & Brooke Healy
Mike & Susanne Tunney
Bruce Van Woudenberg
Mark Walsh
Mary Ann Walters
Rick & Annie Waltonsmith
Herb & Joyce Werner
Don & Judy Willott
Jim Wilson & Cathy Markham
Joel & Lucinda Wingard
Raymond W. Wolber
Lora & Steve Wood

<$50
Dean Adams
Creigh H. Agnew
Kathleen Allen
Anonymous (5)
Gail & Tracy Atkins
John & Joyce Aurelius
Ellen & Peter Barnett
Brandon Bird
Mike Bowling
Glenda Braun
Martha Burke
Roma Call
Gail Campbell Ferguson
Rosemary Courtright
Monnet Cummings
Joe Dacca
Mitch & Jan DeRidder
Holly Dye
Carol Edwards
Rita Eklund
Melissa Fleming
James & Margaret Garry
Cathy & Rick Gunderson
Bob & Lois Hartwig
Cameron Haslam
Joan Hett & Margaret Smith
Nicole Hill
Lindsy Ingram
Sandra Jaroslaw
Julia Johansen
Sylvia Jones
John W. Keates
Merwin & Diane Linsley
John MacDougall
Dolly Monaghan
Lynne Morris
Tim Myer
David Nelson
Tom & Lauri Ott
Dean & Lois Ottmar
Joleen Palmer 

& Naomi Maasberg
Lena Parks
Erik Pedersen
Tristan Peter-Contesse
Sheli Potmesil
Justin Reeder
Mark & Inez Ritchey
Amy Roszak
Richard & Robin Schoenberg
Maryann Scott
James Shipton
Twila Slind
Chris & Ann Smith
Frank Sommerfield
Virginia Spina
Tom & Jackie Taylor
Diana L. Tiongco
Judy Tuttle
Clark Van Bogart
Chrilo Von Gontard
Brian Watson & Elizabeth Roberts
Patrick Watson
Lyolya Winsor
NIck Woodson
Eric & Kristina Younger



Every Forest, Every Stream, Every Dollar Counts
2014 Finances1

Protecting forever the natural habitats, rural landscapes, and open spaces of the Great Peninsula

REVENUE
	 Contributions...........................................$	 908,743
	 In Kind Contributions2...........................	 215,177
	 Special Events & Other..........................	 64,926
	 Interest.......................................................	 21,210
	 Net Gains/Losses on Investments.......	 19,615

Total Revenue........................................... $	 1,229,671

EXPENSES
	 Program.....................................................$	 1,138,585
	 Administration.........................................	 41,442
	 Fundraising...............................................	 44,216

Total Expenses.......................................... $	 1,224,243

Change in net assets.......................................$	 5,428
Net assets at beginning of year.....................$	 7,506,668
Net assets at end of year.................................$	 7,512,096

1 These abbreviated  financial statements are derived from fully 
annotated financial statements audited  by Sanders & Sanders 
CPAs PS in whose opinion they “present fairly”, in all material 
respects, the financial position of Great Peninsula Conservancy for 
the year ended December 31, 2014.
2 Includes $197,450 in donated land and rights to land.

REVENUE EXPENSES

Contributions 74%

Interest 2%

Net Gains on
Investments 2%

Program 93%

Administration 3%

Special Events & Other 5%

In Kind
Contributions

17% Fundraising 4%

ASSETS
	 Cash & Cash Equivalents.......................$	 363,646
	 Cash for Restricted Purposes................	 159,031
	 Pledges Receivable..................................	 20,326
	 Prepaid Expenses.....................................	 8,767
	 Investments...............................................	 884,688
	 Property & Equipment...........................	 6,087,697

Total Assets............................................... $	 7,524,155

LIABILITIES & NET ASSETS
Liabilities
	 Accrued Expenses....................................$	 12,059

Total Liabilities......................................... $	 12,059

Net Assets
	 Unrestricted..............................................$	 6,445,947
	 Temporarily Restricted...........................	 1,013,194
	 Permanently Restricted..........................	 52,955

Total Net Assets..............................................$	 7,512,096

Total Liabilities & Net Assets.................. $	 7,524,155

Sandra Staples-Bortner, Editor  •  Kate Kuhlman & Mary Zabinski, Managing Editors 

STAFF
Sandra Staples-Bortner, Executive Director

Kate Kuhlman, Operations Director  •  Scott Pascoe, Conservation Director
Erik Pedersen, Conservation Assistant  •  Mary Zabinski, Development Coordinator

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Arthur Schick, President, Brownsville, 2016  •  Kathleen Peters, Vice President, Bainbridge Island, 2017

Richard D’Archangel, Secretary, Suquamish, 2016  •  David De Bruyn, Treasurer, Kingston, 2017

Peter Namtvedt Best, Bainbridge Island, 2015  •  Gary Cunningham, Seabeck, 2016
Kit Ellis, Gig Harbor, 2017  •  Debbie Engel, Indianola, 2017  •  Erin Ewald, Gig Harbor, 2018

Jean Farmer, Allyn, 2015  •  Arthur Wesley ‘Wes’ Larson, Bremerton, 2016  •  Andrea Spencer, Indianola, 2017
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GPC ON FACEBOOK

Great Peninsula Conservancy can be found on Facebook! 
We regularly post photos from the field, project updates, 
and news links on Facebook, so sign up and log in if you 
would like to receive up-to-date conservation 
news from the Great Peninsula. The best way 
to find us is to go to www.greatpeninsula.org 
and follow the Facebook link. See you there!

Taking Care
of the Land – 2014
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2,000 trees planted

1,770 acres of GPC conservation 
lands monitored & protected

1,600 volunteers engaged in 
environmental stewardship & education

200 tires hauled away

118 feet of new boardwalk built

70 cubic yards of noxious weeds & 
garbage removed

15.5 miles of trail built or maintained
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